
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

мо CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ нлму                                                                          bŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊ н 

5ŜŀǊ tŀǊŜƴǘǎκ/ŀǊŜƎƛǾŜǊǎ 
 
¢Ţƴņ ƪƻǳǘƻǳΣ ǘŢƴņ ƪƻǳǘƻǳΣ ǘŢƴņ ƪƻǳǘƻǳ ƪŀǘƻŀ 
 
Dear Parents 
 

¢ƘŜ ǎǘŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ǇŜǊŦŜŎǘ ǝƳŜ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΣ ŀǎ ǿŜ ŜǎǘŀōƭƛǎƘ ǇƭŀƴǎΣ 
ǇǊƻŎŜŘǳǊŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǊƻǳǝƴŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊΦ  
Lǘ ƛǎ ŀ ǝƳŜ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ŀ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀǎǇŜŎǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŜƴƎŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ π ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ 
ŦŜŜŘōŀŎƪΣ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƴŜŜŘ ƎǊŜŀǘŜǊ ŎƭŀǊƛǘȅ ƻǊ ƘŀǾŜ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŀŘŘΦ ²Ŝ ŎŜǊǘŀƛƴƭȅ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ǘƘŀǘΦ 
{ƻ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƴŜǿ ȅŜŀǊ ǿƛǘƘ ǊŜƴŜǿŜŘ ŦƻŎǳǎ ŀƴŘ ǇƭŜƴǘȅ ƻŦ ŜȄŎƛǝƴƎ Ǉƭŀƴǎ Χ 
 

{ǳǇǇƻǊǝƴƎ hǳǊ ²ŜƭƭōŜƛƴƎ ƛƴ нлму 
We have an absolutely wonderful school. There are many, many positives about our school’s people and our 
environment - which I feel we should all be very proud of.  
As a result, when we examine school priorities and make plans, we don’t often have big negative challenges to deal 
with. So we can look to enhance aspects we are already gaining a good/very good level of success.  
As the leader of the school that is a huge positive. 
 
                               Our 2018 school charter says: 
                               ΨhǳǊ ŜƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘΩ ƛǎΥ 

- A safe place to learn and grow 
 

                               ΨhǳǊ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΩ ŀǊŜΥ 
- Friendly, positive and supportive 
- Respectful of our environment and our people  

 

I want all of our school community to support us to completely fulfil these statements.  
We are already gaining success at a high level but I would love to aim even higher and lift expectations throughout our 
school.  
The support for the wellbeing of our students and our staff (and our parents) is a priority.  
People who are happy, healthy & safe will learn and grow. They will progress and achieve. Students. And teachers.  
So enhancing wellbeing at school has to be a priority. We can do even better. We want to do better.  
We can ensure this year we have THE best possible environment for promoting positive wellbeing – for students, for 
staff and for parents. 
 

I believe we can achieve this with just a little more clarity, a little more engagement and a little more commitment! 
Talking with staff, parents and students late last year gave me very good insights into what was needed for this year.  
Over the next 2 weeks I will be talking with students, staff and parents about our plans for supporting their wellbeing 
this year.   
 

Next week I will share links to some important documents which form the strategy for 2018: 
- Supporting Wellbeing plan 2018  
- /ƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǝƻƴκ/ƻƳǇƭŀƛƴǘǎ process for parents  

                               ά!ƛƳΗ {ǘǊƛǾŜΗ !ŎƘƛŜǾŜΗέ     
  

                                               ǿǿǿΦŎƻŀǘŜǎǾƛƭƭŜΦǎŎƘƻƻƭΦƴȊ              
     

Phone: 09 415 9218   9ƳŀƛƭΥ ƻŦŦƛŎŜϪŎƻŀǘŜǎǾƛƭƭŜΦǎŎƘƻƻƭΦƴȊ 
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http://www.nzhistory.net.nz/files/sound/tereo/tenakou.mp3
https://coatesvilleschool-my.sharepoint.com/:f:/g/personal/docs_coatesville_school_nz/Etio-A_jOqZPvoc6acdsOQgBeyZ5A5wk_RMSCwfdXTEXWg?e=uM85Q9
https://coatesvilleschool-my.sharepoint.com/:f:/g/personal/docs_coatesville_school_nz/EsjEDjUkivhPiX6bcUi7LOYBMB4pbyjsfEdlTXQX7i25Cg?e=rtLoPY
http://www.coatesville.school.nz/
mailto:office@coatesville.school.nz


- Dealing with ōǳƭƭȅƛƴƎ process (for students & parents) 
- /ƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳ ōŜƘŀǾƛƻǳǊ procedures 
- tƭŀȅƎǊƻǳƴŘ ōŜƘŀǾƛƻǳǊ procedures 
- CŀŎƛƭƛǘŀǝƴƎ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭ ǊŜǎƻƭǳǝƻƴǎ process 

 
We will also share some clear expectations for feedback/feed-forward processes using: 
- Fact-to-face communication  
- Email communication 
- Phone communication 
- Group discussion forums  
- Survey responses 

 
Thank you – and I welcome getting everyone’s thoughts regarding our strategy and our processes for lifting levels of 
wellbeing across our school community.  
 

/ƘƛƴŜǎŜ bŜǿ ¸ŜŀǊ 
This CǊƛŘŀȅ όǘƘŜ мсǘƘ ƻŦ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅύ ƛǎ /ƘƛƴŜǎŜ bŜǿ ¸ŜŀǊ! We are so lucky to have our Chinese Community organise some 
very exciting events, including making dumplings for us! Dumpling order forms went home yesterday, please return 
these forms ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƻŶŎŜ ǿƛǘƘ ƳƻƴŜȅ ōȅ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ  if your child would like dumplings on Friday. The Chinese 
Community is very generously donating the money made from the dumpling sales to Coatesville School.  
Chinese families also wear red clothes to celebrate as in their culture the red colour means wealth, health, luck and 
happiness! We would love as many of our Coatesville children as possible, to ǿŜŀǊ ǊŜŘ ƻƴ CǊƛŘŀȅ to join in the 
celebrations!  

 

/ƭŀǎǎ tŀƎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ¢ŜŀƳ .ƭƻƎǎ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǿ ƭƛǾŜΗ  
Check out each of the class pages here. 
 

You will see our class blogs have changed this year. Check out the team blog for latest team and associated classes 
news.  Click here to see Kiwi Team (Rooms 6-10) 
              Click here to see Tui Team (Rooms 11-13) 
              Click here to see Kahu Team (Rooms 1-4) 
 

/ƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ŀƊŜǊƴƻƻƴτ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ нт CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ   
Meet your child’s teacher and hear about the year ahead: 
Kiwi team classes  (Rms 6-10)               3.15-3.45pm              
Tui team classes    (Rms 11-13)             3.45-4.15pm 
Kahu team classes (Rms 1-4)                 4.15-4.45pm 
This is a chance for parents to hear directly from their child’s teacher about classroom expectations, our school’s 
learning model and the learning environment we are promoting, achievement/reporting, use of technology, 
communication, homework & any upcoming programmes/events.  
School leaders will also be available during this time to talk and answer any questions.     

 

IƻƳŜ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ 
We will be setting up a ‘Home learning hub’ via our website which share resources and expectations for home learning. 
The hub will provide guidance for the “practise” phase of our learning model.  
It will primarily be used to support in class learning, including development of independent reading, essential spelling 
words and basic facts (which will be levelled appropriately).  
The hub will also provide some information regarding learning progressions (ie. expected learning for different levels); 
optional activities for some students; and Mathletics guidelines. 
There will be a maximum of 4 nights of home learning per week, with 15-30 mins as an expectation per night. 
The hub will be operational next week and there will be more details given during the “Classroom Information 
Afternoon”.  
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DŜǩƴƎ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ōȅ уΦррŀƳ    
We are at the start of the school year, when routines are established. So it is a perfect time to share! 
Thank you to everyone who consistently gets their children to school before the 8.55am bell. It is very important that 
students are well prepared and set up for the day ahead. (Note: the bell doesn’t go at 9am it is 8.55!) 
We understand that occasionally due to unforeseen circumstances people don’t get to school on time. Perfectly 
understandable! But if it is a regular occurrence then we would like to see if that could change.  
Lateness is disruptive for the student, the teacher, classmates and for office staff.  
We do not want this to become as big an issue as it was in 2018. On one day in December last year there were 21 
students who reported to the office late. That is far too many.  
{ƻ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƭŜǘ ǘƘŜ ƻŶŎŜ ƪƴƻǿ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƭŀǘŜΥ 
They are the ones who record lateness every morning – not teachers.  
If you know your child will be late (due to an appointment or commitment) please email or call the office the day before.  
If you are late in the morning just ring the office and leave a voice message. 
When you arrive at school please make sure your child goes to the office to let them know they are late.  
 

If there are any issues with lateness for specific children this year we will make contact and see if there is anything that 
we can do to help. 
Thank you. 
 

{ŎƘƻƻƭ Iŀǘ /ƻƳǇǳƭǎƻǊȅ 5ǳǊƛƴƎ ¢ŜǊƳǎ м ŀƴŘ п 
As a sun-smart school, we require all Coatesville School students to wear their school hat during Terms 1 and 4. If your 
child is wearing a cap or other hat because they have lost their school hat, a new one must be purchased (for $15) from 
the office.  
 

{ǇƻǊǘǎ ¦ƴƛŦƻǊƳ 
This year the school ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘ ōŜ distributing sports uniforms. Any student who represents the school at cultural events, 
sporting events or team sports is required to have their own school shirt and shorts or skorts. We would encourage all 
our students to purchase a sports uniform, especially those in the senior classes (Years4-6). 

¶ bŜǘōŀƭƭ   Year 5/6 dresses 
               Year 1-4 T-Shirt and Skorts. 

¶ IƻŎƪŜȅ ǘŜŀƳǎ  T-shirt and shorts (both boys and girls) 

¶ All ƻǘƘŜǊ ǎǇƻǊǘǎ ǘŜŀƳǎΣ ƳǳǎƛŎ ƎǊƻǳǇǎΣ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎΣ ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǝǾŜΩǎ όŜΦƎΦ ƛƴǘŜǊǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎΣ ǎǳǇŜǊ ŎƭǳǎǘŜǊύ will 
need to have a T-shirt and shorts. 

¶ WŀŎƪŜǘǎ are optional. 
You can purchase second hand uniforms from the school office. Please be aware that the school office does not have 
eftpos so ŎŀǎƘ or internet banking only.  
Second hand Prices T-shirt  $25 

Shorts  $15 
Skorts  $20 
Netball Dress $60 
Jackets  $60 

When this stock is sold, new uniform will be able to be purchased from the School Uniform. Prices will be confirmed 
but are likely to be $15-25 more expensive than our second hand prices. If you have any questions please talk to Anna-
Fay or Jenny in the school office or email office@coatesville.school.nz . 
 

/ƻƘƻǊǘ 9ƴǘǊȅ tƻƭƛŎȅ 
After consulting with our community, staff and Early Learner Centre’s, Coatesville School will be adopting Cohort Entry 
from 30th of April – beginning of Term 2, 2018. 93% of parents and prospective parents and 91% of our 2017 staff were 
in favour of introducing this policy, so we feel this is a very positive decision for our students, staff and community.  
There will be two entry points in each term – Monday; Week 1 and Monday; Week 6. Children will start at the entry 
point that is closest to the date after their 5th birthday. There may be circumstances that we alter a child’s entry point 
but this would be at our discretion and in consultation with parents/caregivers.  
Parents/caregivers will have the choice of waiting for the next cohort entry point if they felt their child was not ready 
to start school.   

mailto:office@coatesville.school.nz


Prospective students will be given the opportunity to have three visits before they start. During the last visit 
parents/caregivers will have the chance to have morning tea together and meet with me so I can answer any further 
questions they may have.  
Parents/caregivers choosing not to start their child until the age of six must ensure they start school on their sixth 
birthday, regardless of our school’s cohort entry arrangements.   
If you have any questions regarding this policy, please feel free to contact me. 
Sharleen Telford, Deputy Principal/Kiwi Team Leader   stelford@coatesville.school.nz 
 

 

ά.!/Y ¢h {/Ihh[ tL/bL/έ ς 
CǊƛŘŀȅ н aŀǊŎƘ рǇƳΥ CŀƳƛƭȅ Ŧǳƴ ŦƻǊ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΗ  

5ƻƴΩǘ Ƴƛǎǎ ƛǘΗ .ǊƛƴƎ ŀ ǊǳƎΣ ŦƻƻŘΣ ŘǊƛƴƪǎ ŀƴŘ ΨŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜΩ  
ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ōȅ ŎŀǘŎƘƛƴƎ ǳǇ ǿƛǘƘ  
ŦŀƳƛƭƛŀǊ ŦŀŎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ǎƻƳŜ ƴŜǿ ƻƴŜǎΗ 

 
CǊƻƳ Ch¢{ όCǊƛŜƴŘǎ hŦ ¢ƘŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭύΥ 
2018 Save the Dates: 
мрǘƘ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ ǘƘƛǎ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΣ CǊƻƳ тǇƳ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ {ǘŀũ wƻƻƳ π мǎǘ Ch¢{ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ π ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜΗ 
15th March  FOTS AGM (Annual General Meeting) 
6th April  Cupcake Day (at school pick up) 
25th May  Kids Disco 
4th August  Casino Night (adults event) 

 
 
/ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ bƻǘƛŎŜǎ 

bƻǊǘƘ IŀǊōƻǳǊ IƻŎƪŜȅ 5ŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ /ƭƛƴƛŎǎ 
ŀƴŘ IŀǾŜπ!πDƻπIƻŎƪŜȅ /ƭƛƴƛŎǎ 
5ŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ /ƭƛƴƛŎǎ 
The perfect way to get ready for a season of school hockey 
after having the summer off. There is a focus on core 
hockey skills to give all children a strong foundation to build 
upon as they progress with their hockey playing 
experience. These are open to all interested up and coming 
hockey players (with 1+ years of hockey experience). 

 ¦мм 5ŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ /ƭƛƴƛŎǎ ό¸ŜŀǊ  р ϧ с /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴύ 
5ŀǘŜǎΥ   Mon 26th Feb, 5th, 12th, 19th, 26th Mar 2018 
¢ƛƳŜΥ    4:45 pm – 5:45 pm 
/ƻǎǘΥ      $70 

  

 IŀǾŜπ!πDƻπIƻŎƪŜȅ /ƭƛƴƛŎǎ ό¸Ǌ о ϧ пύ 
Harbour Hockey is very excited to offer this new 
programme that runs alongside our Development Clinics. It 
serves two purposes, school hockey preparation and giving 
hockey a go. The programme is centred around fun and 
core hockey skills. 

 5ŀǘŜǎΥ   26th Feb, 5, 12, 19 Mar 2018 
¢ƛƳŜΥ 4pm – 4:45 
/ƻǎǘΥ $40 

 
 

mailto:stelford@coatesville.school.nz
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